[image: image1.jpg]


EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents











June 15th 2018
Newsletter 4

This year’s Golden Boot Challenge is becoming very interesting.  So far I have counted seventeen scooters and four bikes parked up for the day, which is the current record.  Mrs Macey has cycled to school and Mrs Stevenson reported that one day this week no child in Cherry class was driven by car directly to school!  I have heard wonderful recounts of delightful walks and cross-country cycle rides.  There is a further two weeks of the challenge, so do keep trying to reduce time spent in the car.  The children really do enjoy this friendly class competition.
I’ve noticed through the website that the PTA have now raised over £2500 by using ‘easyfundraising’.  There are currently 58 subscribers… are you one of them?  If not please sign up through the link on the school website in the parents section, or go to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ewhurstinfantspta/.
Ewhurst Secret Gardens: Saturday 16th and Sunday 17th June

This weekend the school grounds are open as part of the Ewhurst Secret Gardens weekend (2.00 – 6.00pm).  Many, many thanks to all the families, staff and governors who have helped to prepare the school, bake and volunteered to help with running the tea stall.  Please do take the opportunity to visit some amazing gardens.
Explorers After School Club: Playworker vacancy for September 2018
Due to high demand, we have a vacancy for a Playworkerto join our successful After School Club team, starting in September 2018.  We are looking for an enthusiastic, warm and welcoming person who has an aptitude for working with young children.  The post is part-time and permanent (term time only) for up to 9 hours a week, and there is a free child place available for the successful candidate if required.  Please contact the office for more details.  The closing date for applications is Friday 22nd June.

Mindset Questionnaire (attached)

This questionnaire is part of our project leading to the Healthy Schools Silver Award.  It was originally sent out in September 2017, and is re-distributed in the Summer term to help evaluate the impact of the actions undertaken, and to further develop a growth mindset approach in the whole school community, including governors and staff. The questionnaire is intended to provide a ‘snapshot’ of your child’s  current attitude towards challenges in everyday life.  Please return your questionnaires to the office by Monday 2nd July.

Summer Fair: Saturday 23rd June 12.00 – 2.30pm
The children are working hard practising for their maypole dance.  Please keep checking the PTA noticeboard for further information.  Many thanks to everyone who is working so hard to make the day a success.
Inset Day: Friday 29th June: Please remember that the children are not in school on this day.

Moving Up Days (July 2nd and 3rd)

The moving up days for Cherry class children going to Year 3 at Cranleigh Primary are July 2nd and 3rd. If your child is booked to attend Explorers on the day(s) or attending a transition day at their new school on any different dates, please could you let the office know if they will/will not be attending Explorers on that day.  We are not able to refund the money for the session but may be able to swap the booking to a different day, if possible. 
The moving up morning within Ewhurst School for Apple and Holly children is Monday 2nd July.  Year 2 children not attending Cranleigh Primary will have the privilege of returning to Apple class with Mrs Macey.
Healthy Breakfast in the School Hall: Friday 6th July (8.00am until the bell rings)

A flyer will be sent out soon with details of the breakfast, which we hold on the morning of our Sports Day, and which is always very popular with the children.  Parents need to be in attendance for the whole period of the Healthy Breakfast (this is not counted as Breakfast Club, which will carry on as usual, but in the Dove Centre for unaccompanied children.  Please note that children attending regular breakfast club will NOT be able to attend the Healthy Breakfast in the school hall as they are not accompanied).
Sports Morning: Friday 6th July @ 10.00am

Our Sports Morning is held on our field (weather permitting).  Parking is not available at the school or the field unless disabled access is required – please let the office know in advance.  Thank you.

Feeling Good Week:  July 9th – 13th

This week is a significant part of our PSED (Personal, Social, and Emotional Development) curriculum.  Our whole School trip to Sayers Croft falls in this week, and other activities will include class-based growth mindset activities to further develop life skills; a skipping workshop for all children funded by our Sports Premium, which we have extended to a full day following last year’s successful event; our annual Pet Service (see below) and a family PSED activity for home learning.
Whole school trip to Sayers Croft: Wednesday 11th July
As part of Feeling Good Week, the whole school is visiting Sayers Croft, where the children will be taking part in various activities throughout the day.  A letter is being sent out today with further details – please make sure we receive the slip and payment by Monday 2nd July.  Parental help has already been requested and confirmed – thank you. This trip is always wonderful as many parents accompany their class as part of the whole school community.
Pet Service: Thursday 12th July  @ 9.15 am

Our Pet Service will again on the lawn by the Wilson Room.  This has become an annual event, and the children love being able to involve their pets in a school activity.  Parents must bring the pets directly outside the Church, be responsible for them during the service, and then take them home afterwards.  Parents without pets are also welcome to attend.  Please complete and return the attached slip so we know how many chairs are required, and what animals to expect!
Pool Party: Friday 13th July @ 3.10pm

Further details will be circulated by the PTA soon, but put the date in your diary.
Class photo order forms

These are going out today.  Please make sure you return your order to the office by next Friday 22nd June.  Late orders will incur a charge, and will have to be sent direct to Tempest Photography.

Marks and Spencer My School Uniform Sale

	The school backpack and PE t-shirt that are available on the Marks and Spencer Your School Uniform website will be reduced by 20% from 5th June to 3rd July 2016.   The promotion ends 3rd July and all orders should be received by 31st July to ensure delivery for the new term.  If you have any queries on this please call the M&S support team on 0333 014 8419. 


PE and Swimming Kits

Please make sure that all PE and swimming kit items are clearly named, and in school.  We do not have any spare swimming kit and we do operate a no kit, no swim policy, so please make sure all children have their swimming kits on THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.  Thank you.

Trainers

It is very important at this time of year that all the children have a pair of trainers in school.  Plimsolls are not robust enough and only trainers can be used on the school field.

End of Year Library help

We would be very grateful if any parents could offer some time up until the end of term to help organise the library, tidying, reclassifying some of the books and getting it ready for next year.  It has been used so much this year some of the books are looking rather tired now!
Tissue Request

The pollen count is very high this year, and a number of children are affected by hay fever, so tissue use is higher than expected!  Any spare boxes are, as always, very gratefully received.

Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Pet Service – Thursday 12th July at 9.15am

· I will/will not be bringing a pet to the pet service.

· I understand that I am responsible for bringing the pet to the lawn by the Wilson Room and taking it home afterwards

Type of pet: ………………………………………………………….  Number: ……………………………….

Name: ……………………………………………………………                   Signed: …................................................
Awards 8.6.18 – Phonics, grammar and handwriting


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Poppy N		Abigail		Jodie


Headteacher’s Award


Freya		Benedict		Tilly


Freddie		Elise		Hugo


Riley		Sebastian	Oscar


Awards 15.6.18 – Scientific development


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Dexter		Rosie		Jacob


Headteacher’s Award


Bea		William		Abigail


Lara		Ruby		Freddie


Reef		Tyler		Poppy O





Summer Term 2018


June		


Fri 15th 		The Greatest Showman Fundraising Singalong


Ewhurst Village Hall @ 7.30pm


Sat 16th /Sun 17th 	Ewhurst Open Gardens


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30pm	


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Mon 2nd		Moving Up Morning for Yr R and Yr 1


2nd and 3rd	Cranleigh Primary Year 3 Induction


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am on school field


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening 3.15 – 6.00pm


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm


Inset Dates 2018/2019


September 4th /October 29th/January 3rd and 4th/June 28th 

















